
 

 NEWSLETTER NO. 2        TERM 1  WEEK 3       MONDAY 10th FEBRUARY, 2020 

  
 BONVILLE STREET     EMAIL:  urunga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 PO BOX 21      WEBSITE: www.urunga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 URUNGA    NSW    2455    TEL:   02 6655 6393 
   

On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Tues 11th Feb School Swimming Carnival (8yrs and 
older) Wed 19th Feb 

Parent Info Sessions:   
K-2 (incl 2/3 Green): 5.00-5.30pm 
Yrs 3-6:                     5.30-6.00pm 

Wed 12th Feb P&C Meeting in staff room @ 2.30pm Thurs 20th Feb District Swimming Carnival  

Thurs 13th Feb Leaders Induction Assembly @ 2.30pm Tues 25th Feb Whole School Assembly @ 2.20pm 

Fri 14th Feb Meet the Teacher BBQ Breakfast 
@7.30am Thurs 27th Feb MNC Swimming Carnival 

Tues 18th Feb Garden Club @ 11.10am Fri 28th Feb Kinder Bus Safety Program 

COME AND TRY MUSIC DAY 
Our students enjoyed learning about and playing instruments on the first 
Thursday back at school.  Thanks to the wonderful music tutors who 
came in and demonstrated their instruments and spent time teaching  
children how to hold, blow and make a beautiful sound.  Thank you also to 
our senior musicians who also showcased their skills.  If your child is  
interested in learning any instrument, contact the music tutor directly or 
contact Judy Thorn at school on Tuesdays.  Instruments are available for 
hire with a one-off fee of $30 for the duration of the time your child is 
learning—be that 1 term or 5 years!  Instrument hire forms are available at 
the office. 
Music Matters 
Mrs Thorn 



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE   
      MARTYN 
 
 
 

MEET THE TEACHER BREAKFAST 
We will be holding a free BBQ breakfast like we did last year, where parents, students and carers are invited 
to share breakfast with us and meet the teachers. This will be held on Friday morning 14th February. More    
details will be available further on in the newsletter. 
 
PARENT INFORMATION AFTERNOON 
Each year, we hold an information afternoon where parents are invited to meet with teachers to find out 
about class routines, requirements, expectations and learning programs. 
 
We will be holding these information sessions (not parent/ teacher interviews) on Wednesday afternoon 19th 
February. The following timetable will apply: 
 

From 5.00 to 5.30pm: K Red, K White, 1/2 Teal, 1/2 Yellow and 2/3 Green 
From 5.30pm to 6.00pm: 3/4 Blue, 4 Ruby, 5/6 Violet, 5/6 Maroon 
 
We hope to see you here for this opportunity to ask about your child’s classroom routines, expectations and 
learning programs. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
Your child’s education is important and regular attendance at school is vital for your child to achieve their  
educational best. We work in partnership with parents to encourage and support the regular attendance of 
our children. When your child attends school every day, learning becomes easier and your child will build 
and maintain friendships with other children. 
 
When children arrive on time, their day seems much more organised for them and ensures that they do not 
miss out on important learning activities and spending time with their friends.  
 
If your child is absent, arrives late or leaves early, an explanation needs to accompany them within 7 days of 
returning to school.  
 
Commencing next week, we will be implementing an 
SMS system to alert and inform parents and carers of 
their child’s absence from school. This feature allows 
parents and carers to respond and to justify their child’s 
absence. Please ensure that your current mobile phone 
details are accurate and new numbers have been       
updated with our office. 
 
Student absences can be viewed by parents and carers 
through our confidential Parent Portal on Sentral. Our 
new Kindergarten families will be given details and     
instructions for our Parent Portal in the near future. 
Jane Martyn 

WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
 

The focus this week is the 
              yellow rule 
“follow teacher instructions” 
 
We ask that you reinforce this 
week’s rule at home with your  
child. 

Attendance Award  
Winners 

Week 2, Term 1 
    

K White 



 

 

FREE BBQ MEET AND GREET 
Urunga Public School would like to invite all parents, carers and students to attend a free Meet and Greet 
BBQ breakfast this Friday 14th February 2020. It will be starting at 7.30am until 9.00am. This is a great way 
to meet the new and existing staff at Urunga Public School for 2020. We will be cooking bacon and egg/egg 
only/ bacon only rolls.  
 
To assist us with the purchasing of the food we would like you to complete the online form at 
 https://forms.gle/kAMpoxNkn4JNFAua8 for the amount of people attending and what they would like to eat 
at the breakfast. Tea, coffee, juice and water will be provided at the breakfast.    
 
Orders are due in by 9am Wednesday 12th February. 
 
We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
HOUSE CAPTAINS 
Both of our sporting houses, Bellinger and Kalang, held their Captain and Vice-Captain elections at house 
meetings last Friday afternoon.  Congratulations to the following students.  They will be leading their houses 
for the first time tomorrow at the school swimming carnival. 
 
     CAPTAINS    VICE-CAPTAINS 
 

BELLINGER   Samantha Kennedy  Lucy Rodgers 
     Bayley Cavanagh-Rose  Tulli Meakins 
 
KALANG    Kiara Jarrett   Sienna Young 
     Luke Earnshaw   Cooper Lamb 
 
SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Our annual school swimming carnival will be held tomorrow and we are looking      
forward to a fantastic day.  A reminder that the carnival will go ahead regardless 
of weather (unless the weather is unsafe to be out in).  If it is raining please     
ensure your child has some extra dry clothes.  The carnival is a school activity 
and ALL students in Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 are required to take part by being at the 
pool.   
 
CHANGE OF DETAILS 
If any of your contact details have changed over the holidays, please let the ladies in the front office know.  
Changes of address, new/different phone numbers or email address are essential for the school to have  
updated to ensure we can contract you in case of illness or emergency.  Your help in the is matter is much 
appreciated. 
 
CRUNCH & SIP 
Each morning, first up at school we have ‘Crunch & Sip’ break or 
fruit break. This is very important to each student as it allows them 
to build up their energy levels for optimum learning, as well as     
assisting their hearing by chewing crunchy foods. 
 
This time is not only for fruit, you may send vegetables as well 
such as carrot or celery sticks, corn kernels, tomatoes, left 
over cooked vegetables, dried fruit eg sultanas or apricots.  
NOT ROLL UPS OR FRUIT JELLY CUPS.   
 
Please see the flyer further on in the newsletter for some more    
information about Crunch & Sip as well as which foods are and are 
not allowed. 

 

WHAT’S DUE 
 

 
 Yr 6 Leadership Camp payments and Medical Form 
 Meet and Greet BBQ online food order form 



 

 

        

 

 
 

 
 
 

     NEWS FROM OUR  
     COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
     JENNY LUXON 
    

 

 

 

WHAT SOME OF US GOT UP TO IN THE HOLIDAYS…………. 
 
“On the holidays I went to Grandma and Poppy’s house. I got tons of presents, like art colouring books. I  
also went to the movies and saw Spies in Disguise. It was soooo funny! I’m also expecting a new cousin in 
May. Ebonie also came over for a play date.” 
Lily Harding 
 
“On the holidays I went to Valla swimming with my cousins Zayne, Bella, Dyakota and Havanna. We swam 
under a bridge in a little lagoon. It was so much fun. Then we went home and watched Full House on 
Cooper’s play station. After that we read a nice book called Horse Crazy Girls Only. My Nan got it for me for 
Christmas. Then we went and picked up my other cousin Grace because she was having a sleepover.” 
Sophie Lamb 
 
“For Christmas I went surfing and my uncle surprised me because I have not seen him for a long time.  
Charlie K showed up and we both went surfing together. After we went surfing we swam in the rock pool. We 
jumped off this high rock into the water. We also went swimming at Sawtell and visited the Big Banana.” 
Sebby Tate 
  
“In the holidays I stayed at home most of the time. I also went to Vacation Care aka as OOSH. My favourite 
day was going to the Lido. I also went to the Big Banana Water Park and ice skating rink. For Christmas I 
got a lot of things. I was spoilt! My grandparents came for Christmas as well. My favourite thing that I got for 
Christmas was my bike. I can’t really remember what else I got because I got so much! Also my dad got a 
ping pong table. I also had a play date with Lily.” 
Ebonie Young  
 
“On the holidays I went to the Gold Coast and I rode my uncle’s quad bike. After that I went to watch some 
cricket. I also went to watch the Brisbane Heat verse the Perth Scorchers. When I came back from the Gold 
Coast I watched Sydney Sixers but I have forgotten who they versed.” 
Jake Day 

P & C  Meeting 
 

Wednesday 12th February at 2.30pm  
in the School Staffroom.  

 
  

Come along for a chat.  We would love to see you there! 
 

                    For more information: 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

How You Can Create a Healthy Lunch Box 

 

Cancer Council NSW is keen to promote awareness about healthy eating and has therefore produced its Healthy 
Lunch Box website healthylunchbox.com.au 
 
Summer is here so keeping some foods cold is very important.  The key to achieving this and the necessity to follow 
hygienic food preparation methods can be found on the website. 
 
Get your kids involved in the planning and preparation of their lunches.  This can be a good way to ensure a yummy 
summer lunch box will be on its way to school. 
 
Keeping your kids sun safe is also most important so don’t forget to remind them to slip on clothing; slop on broad-
spectrum sunscreen, slap on a broad-brimmed hat, seek shade and slide on sunglasses. 


